
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 9

January 14, 2000Approved

RESOLVED, That the Members of the Providence City

Council hereby support the “Petition for Stricter Laws on Drinking and

Driving,” which was initiated by Patrick McSally and Rainer Heinerwadel

and the Students of the Town of Narragansett.
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December 8, 1999

To All Town and City Clerks:

At the December 6, 1999 Nafragansett Town Council meeting, it was unanimously

Sincerely,

MMB/cr

205-99-L-87

)

Mary M. Beck, CMC/AAE 
Town Clerk

VOTED: That a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Narragansett Legislative 
Delegation and to the other thirty-eight (3 8) Cities and Town requesting that they j oin 
with us in enacting stronger legislation.

VOTED: To ADOPT the following Resolution in support of a “Petition for Stricter 
Laws on Drinking and Driving,” which was initiated by Patrick McSally and Rainer 
Heinerwadel and the Students of the Town of Narragansett, and further unanimously

*

NARRAGANSETT TOWN COUNCIL 
T. Brian Handrigan, President
George F. Lenihan Jr., Pres. Pro Tern
David J. Crook Sr.
John R. Hickey
P. Suzanne Miller

TOWN OF NARRAGANSETT
__ Town Hall • 25 Fifth Avenue • Narragansett, RI02882

TTel. (401)789-1044 TDD (401)782-0610 Fax (401)783-9637
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Jatrick McSally and Raine^einerwadel, are working together to request ' 
^at the State enact toughjf^^ion as it relates to drinl^g and driving i

1

(

requesting thafjhey join with us in enacting stronger legislation.

ADOPTED this 6* d^ of DecSSCTtfc'lQQQ.

I

Council Member

([dim R Hickey, Counci :ember
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A RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF A 
“PETITION FOR STRICTER LAWS ON DRINKING AND DRIVING” 

RESOLUTION NO. 99-28

P. Suzan^ Miller, Council Member

WHEREAS, the Town of Narragansett recently suffered a tragedy in the loss of Katie 
DeCubellis and Marsha Bowman as a result of an accident involving an 
alleged drunk driver, and

WHEREAS, efforts of
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David J. Ci^ol^^.

1

111

8

President Pr^Tem
B

B

B

Gwr^^^i^Eenihan Jr.

FURTHER BE IT RESOL VED that a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Narragansett
Legislative Delegation and to the other thirty-eight (38) tities and Towns 
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Town Manager

Town^lerk
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WHEREAS, ;^e Town Council of the of Narragansett wishes to support and ! 
encourage our younger citizenSito take part in the legislative process.

NOW, THEREFORE,^BE4T'RES0LVED diat the"ToW'Council of the Town of ■ 
Naifag^s'dfgo’oh record supporting the “Petition for Stricter Laws
on Drinking and Driving” and
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T. Brian Handrigan, Council President
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Petition for Stricter Laws on Drinking and Driving

«

We^the imdersignedjare in favor of stricter laws on drinking and driving, 
stiffer punishments on those who are caught drinking and driving, and 
minors who are caught with possession of alcohol. We have been made 
aware of the consequences of drunk driving due to the tragedy that has 
occurred in our community where we lost Katie DeCubellis and Marsha 
Bowman. In order to prevent another tragedy such as the one faced by the 
residents of South County, we respectfully ask that the Rhode Island State 
Legislature review the drinking and driving laws and enact tougher drunk 
driving punishments.


